

STATE OF NORTH CAROLINA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION

ROY COOPER GOVERNOR JAMES H. TROGDON, III

October 2, 2017

Mr. Bryan King, Chairman Rutherford County Airport Authority 289 N. Main Street Rutherfordton, NC 28139

RE: NOTIFICATION OF AWARD

Dear Mr. King:

On behalf of Governor Roy Cooper, Transportation Secretary James H. Trogdon, III, and the NC Board of Transportation, this Notification of Award serves as official verification that federal funds have been allocated under the State Block Grant Program for Federal Fiscal Year (FFY) 2017 for the Rutherford County Airport-Marchman Field, Project Request No. 2271.

The specific project elements and funding allocation is noted below:

Award ID	Description	Federal Funds	Local Funds
36237.20.16.1	Runway, Taxiway & Apron Overlay	\$4,120,974	\$457,886

Below is a breakdown of the WBS numbers and funding allocations that were combined into the above Award ID.

Original WBS#	Description	Federal Funds	Local Funds
36237.20.DIS.17	Runway, Taxiway & Apron Overlay	\$2,205,380	\$245,042
36237.20.APP.17	Runway, Taxiway & Apron Overlay	\$1,915,594	\$212,844

At this juncture, the Division of Aviation requests that you submit pertinent start-up documentation within 75 days. Please visit the NCDOT Connect website listed below, and click on "Next Steps – Initial Instructions," which will walk you through the process from this letter until grant execution.

https://connect.ncdot.gov/municipalities/State-Airport-Aid/Pages/default.aspx

The NCDOT Division of Aviation requires effective airport planning and management for all projects, to ensure that funds are expended in a timely manner. This award will expire July 1, 2019; however, earlier delivery is expected in accordance with a detailed schedule.

Mailing Address: NC DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION DIVISION OF AVIATION 1560 MAIL SERVICE CENTER RALEIGH, NC 27699-1560

Telephone: 919-814-0550 Fax: 919-840-9267

Location: RDU AIRPORT 1050 MERIDIAN DRIVE MORRISVILLE, NC 27560

Website: www.ncdot.gov/aviation

After the project is completed and the final reimbursement request has been processed, the NCDOT Division of Aviation has the authority to rescind any remaining unused Apportionment funds to be held by the NCDOT Division of Aviation for use on other projects.

The NCDOT-Division of Aviation appreciates your commitment and contribution to our state aviation system and we are excited to partner with you on this grant.

Sincerely,

Bobby L. Walston, P.E Director of Aviation

BLW/cr

cc: Governor Roy Cooper

James H. Trogdon, III, Secretary NCDOT

Julie A. White, Deputy Secretary for Multi-Modal Transportation

Richard Burr, United States Senate

Blh L. Wiltz

Thom Tillis, United States Senate

Patrick T. McHenry, United States Congress

Billy Clarke, BOT Representative

Daniel F. McComas, BOT At-Large Member - State Ports and Aviation

Randy Patterson, Airport Manager